
WILSON SOCIETY NEWS 

It is with deepest regret that we report the death of Josselyn Van Tyne on January 30, 
1957. In addition to his accomplishments as an ornithologist, Dr. Van Tyne will be remem- 
bered for his unstinting service to the Wilson Ornithological Society. He served as President, 
193537, and as Editor of The Wilson Bulletin, 193948, but he also performed a myriad of 
tasks in an unobtrusive fashion and his advice was sought invariably in the affairs of the 
Executive Council. As a memorial to Dr. Van Tyne, the American Ornithologists’ Union 
has established the Van Tyne Research Fund. Contributions may be sent to Dr. Philip S. 
Humphrey or to Dr. Robert W. Storer, Museum of Zoology, University of Michigan, Ann 
Arbor. 

We learned with regret of the death of Lawrence E. Hicks on January 20. Dr. Hicks 
served as President of the Wilson Society, 1940-41. 

1957 ANNUAL MEETING 

Members of the Wilson Ornithological Society are reminded that the annual meeting for 
1957 will be held on the University of Minnesota Campus at Duluth, June 13-16. Duluth is 
situated in the coniferous forest region, and field trips are planned to wilderness areas where 
species such as Arctic Three-toed Woodpecker, Brown-capped Chickadee and Spruce Grouse 
may be found. A variety of activities has been planned and the details of these will be 
presented in an announcement that will be mailed to members shortly. Plan now to attend 
and to participate in the program. 

LOUIS AGASSIZ FUERTES RESEARCH GRANT 

Application forms for the 1957 Louis Agassiz Fuertes Research Grant may be obtained 
from the chairman of the Research Grant Committee of the Wilson Ornithological Society, 
Dr. Kenneth C. Parkes, Carnegie Museum, Pittsburgh 13, Pa. 

A detailed account of the history of the Grant and the criteria by which applications are 
judged was published in the December, 1955, issue of The Wilson Bulletin, pp. 307-308. 
Briefly, $100 is awarded annually by the Society to aid in the completion of the ornithological 
research project which, in the judgment of the Committee, seems most likely to make an 
important contribution to ornithological science. Affiliation with a university is not 
required; the Committee particularly solicits applications from non-student amateurs. 

Deadline for applications for the 1957 Grant will be May 20. The Committee’s decision 
will be announced at the annual meeting at Duluth on June 13, and published in the Septem- 
ber issue of The Wilson Bulletin. 

The University of Oklahoma announces that a grant from the National Science Founda- 
tion has provided funds for a number of grants-in-aid to be awarded to competent students 
and investigators in biology for the 1957 summer session at the University of Oklahoma 
Biological Station, Lake Texoma. Three types of grants are available: (1) postdoctoral 
grants of $500; (2) predoctoral grants of $350; (3) $200 grants to superior undergraduates 
or beginning graduates. The investigations pursued must be suitable for the Biological 
Station. 

Applications for grants-in-aid should be made by April 10, and should be sent to : Carl D. 
Riggs, Director, University of Oklahoma Biological Station, Norman, Oklahoma. 
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